
September 28, 201 0 NRC 2010-0146 
10 CFR 50.90 

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
ATTN: Document Control Desk 
Washington, .DC 20555 

Point Beach Nuclear Plant, Units 1 and 2 
Dockets 50-266 and 50-301 
Renewed License Nos. DPR-24 and DPR-27 

License Amendment Request 261, Extended Power Uprate 
Withdrawal of Proposed Technical Specifications for Reactor Protection System and 
Engineered Safety Features Setpoints Not Associated with Extended Power Uprate 

References: ( I )  FPL Energy Point Beach, LLC letter to NRC, dated April 7, 2009, 
License Amendment Request 261, Extended Power Uprate 
(ML091250564) 

(2) NextEra Energy Point Beach, LLC letter to NRC, dated August 2, 2010, 
License Amendment Request 261, Extended Power Uprate, Transmittal 
of Proposed Technical Specifications for Reactor Protection System and 
Engineered Safety Features Setpoints Not Associated with Extended 
Power Uprate (MLI 021 80370) 

(3) NextEra Energy Point Beach, LLC letter to NRC, dated July 28, 2010, 
License Amendment Request 261, Supplement 6, Extended Power 
Uprate 

NextEra Energy Point Beach, LLC (NextEra) submitted License Amendment Request (LAR) 261 
(Reference I )  to the NRC pursuant to 10 CFR 50.90. The proposed amendment would 
increase each unit's licensed thermal power level from 1540 megawatts thermal (MWt) to 
1800 MWt, and revise the Technical Specifications (TS) to support operation at the increased 
thermal power level. 

NextEra withdraws the Reference (2) submittal for reactor protection system (RPS) and 
engineered safety features actuation system (ESFAS) setpoints not related to the extended 
power uprate (EPU) in its entirety. NextEra will not implement non-EPU related RPS and 
ESFAS TS changes prior to implementation of the EPU on each Unit. NextEra now plans to 
implement the non-EPU and EPU RPS and ESFAS TS changes submitted in Reference (3) at 
the same time for each unit. 

This letter contains no new Regulatory Commitments and no revisions to existing Regulatory 
Commitments. 

NextEra Energy Point Beach, LLC, 6610 Nuclear Road, Two Rivers, W 54241 
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In accordance with 10 CFR 50.91, a copy of this letter is being provided to the designated 
Wisconsin Official. 

I declare under penalty of perjury that the foregoing is true and correct. 
Executed on September 28,2010. 

Very truly yours, 

NextEra Energy Point Beach, LLC 

Larry Meyer 
Site Vice President 

cc: Administrator, Region Ill, USNRC 
Project Manager, Point Beach Nuclear Plant, USNRC 
Resident Inspector, Point Beach Nuclear Plant, USNRC 
PSCW 


